
St George Creative Art & Craft Centre 

Minutes of General Meeting 14  June 2013 

Present: Margaret Conlon, Elva Henderson, Jan Beattie, Rob Woellner,  
Lee Brett, Peter Dorahy, Chris Richardson 

Apologies: Gilbert Sant, Cathie Hammond 

Margaret welcomed everyone and thanked them for coming. 

Minutes of Previous meeting 

Read Margaret, moved Elva, seconded Lee, accepted. 

Business Arising from Minutes: 

 Hurstville Council has completed most of the work, front area carpeted, new fire door still needs 
finishing off and rubbish removed. 

 Kids on Canvas will be having 4 workshops during school holiday, on the basis of renting premises 
from us.  Karina will be in Centre during these workshops. 

 Elva will take over Maricha’s Monday and Tuesday children’s classes.  Paula will be her assistant on 
Monday and Elva’s grand-daughter, Sophie will be her assistant on Tuesday. 

 The Wood Sculpture class will continue on the same basis as the Folk Art Group.   Each member will 
pay $5 per session.  Narelle Taylor will be the group leader and will be responsible for ensuring 
everything is turned off afterwards and the area left clean and tidy, and for paying in the class fees.  
All group members are experienced woodworkers and conscious of safety with the equipment they 
use.  Maricha is leaving her woodworking equipment for the group to use.  Margaret will notify 
Narelle of conditions of this usage of Centre. 

 All tutors are prepared for Open Day on 29 June.  There will be a model for the artists, a Kung Fu 
group will give a demonstration, there will be craft demonstrations, etc. 

Treasurer’s Report 

Read Elva, moved Elva, seconded Rob – accepted. 

Elva informed the meeting that the last electricity bill was over $900, and this was for the quarter before the 
winter quarter.  She has negotiated an 18% discount on a 2-year contract for future bills. 

President’s Report 

Margaret spoke of the work done by Council and the need to clean the Centre after work has been 
completed.  It should be noted that the rear door is a Fire Escape and therefore there must be a clear 
passage to this door.   Screens will need to moved out of this area and located at the front of the Centre. 

There being no further business, meeting closed at 6.30pm. 

NEXT MEETING – FRIDAY 12 JULY 2013 

 

 


